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*In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act and our desire to have our meetings open to everyone in our community,
Council meetings are held at the Chevy Chase United Methodist Church which has handicapped elevator access via the parking lot
entrance. We are grateful to the Church for their generosity in allowing us to use their facility each month.

Calendar

WE D N E S D A Y,  AP R I L 5

Bulk Trash Pick-up, Curbside

SU N D A Y,  AP R I L 9

Annual Easter Egg Hunt and Luncheon

Gazebo Park, 11:45 a.m.

WE D N E S D A Y,  AP R I L 19

Council meeting

CCUMC Room 107, 7:45 p.m.
(Due to a lack of quorum, the Council will meet the third
Wednesday of the month instead of the second.)

WE D N E S D A Y,  MA Y 3

Bulk Trash Pick-Up, Curbside

SU N D A Y,  MA Y 7

Food Truck Night 

Gazebo Park, 5:30 to 7:30

TU E S D A Y,  MA Y 9

Annual Meeting & Election

CCUMC  Eppworth Room 

Voting 6 :00 to 8:00 p.m.; Annual Meeting 8:00 p.m.

Wind Storm Makes its Mark

on Georgia Street 

On March 1, amazing winds whipped around Section 3, causing one of our

stately Silver  Maples to topple into a neighbor’s house and yard.  The tree in

front of the Daw home came down with a thud in front of the Steuart-Kret home,

glancing damaging blows on the roof, damaging a window and some siding and

scratching a car while it took out the electricity to both homes. Miraculously, no

one was hurt and the Steuart-Kret’s much loved crape myrtle survived unscathed. 

The Daws were able to get tree people in quickly to remove the incredible

hulk, but sadly it took longer to restore electricity to the Steuart-Kret’s home and

will take longer to restore the house.  

Each year before hurricane season, the Village Manager tours the neighbor-

hood with Paul Wolfe, our town arborist.  We look for trees that might need atten-

tion, both in the public right-of-way and on private property. Many of you have

received letters from the Village Manager calling your attention to vulnerable trees.

It’s not always possible to see if a tree is diseased, but it is safe to say that if you

have an Ash tree, you should be certain to have it checked for the Emerald Ash

borer which has decimated the Ash tree population in our area and has damaged

Silver Maple, like the fallen Georgia Street tree, it’s important to know that they

don’t do well over time. Their useful life is about 25 years, after which time, it’s

good to keep an eye on their health.  If you are uncertain, you can always consult

an arborist who can examine the tree and, if necessary, test the strength of the bark

by drilling into it. 



The Council met on Wednesday, March 8 at CCUMC. All

Council members except Council Chair Bill Brownlee were in atten-

dance. The meeting came to order around 7:55 p.m.

The Council voted to approve the minutes of the February

meeting as published in the March newsletter.

PUBLIC SAFETY

Police continue to patrol our streets, no incidents to report. A

number of citations have been issued for drivers going through the

stop sign at Brookville Road and Taylor Street.

BUILDINGS & ROADS

Albemarle LLC, owners of 3617 Taylor Street, was granted a

variance to retain the northern and eastern walls of the existing

three-car garage but to significantly reduce the size of the garage

to fit some storage and a single car garage and driveway. 

The Village Manager reported that the Planning Board Staff

has not released its revised recommendations on short term rentals

as yet but they had received the letter from the Council expressing

grave reservations regarding blanket use of short term rentals.  

The Maryland Municipal League is working with the State

Highway Administration to achieve better communication with

municipalities regarding their work program. It appears that no

legislation will be introduced in hopes that this can be achieved

without a legislative mandate.

The “Block the Box” legislation has managed to garner sup-

port in the legislature, but it’s not yet certain if it will pass. We

continue to monitor this legislation.

The Council voted to approve the clarification of the ordi-

nances regarding setbacks. It will now be sent to the County

Council which has 30 days to review it. If they have no objections

after the 30 days, the new wording will become the prevailing

ordinance in Section 3.

Our attorney recently discovered that we had no franchise

agreement with Washington Gas. This legal formality is necessary

for them to upgrade and service our homes. The Council approved

an agreement which would codify what has already been the prac-

tice by Washington Gas.

The tenants at 6700 Brookville Road have not put out the

sign offering tarot card readings, etc. No complaints have been

received as a result.

FI N A N C I A L RE P O R T

The Council discussed the proposed FY 17-18 budget and

approved the rough outlines for publication in the newsletter (See

story this issue).

COMMUNITY & SOCIAL

The Council agreed as to who would cover the adult bever-

age bar at the Everybody’s Irish Party. The Village Manager

reported that she may opt to have a tent warmer if it’s too cold. All

the food has been ordered.

Food Truck Night participants have all confirmed their par-

ticipation on May 7. We have invited both Martins Additions and

Section 5 residents for the event.

The Village Manager and the Council discussed the Annual

Meeting on May 9 and will try and get a speaker on the Bethesda

Master Plan.

The Council agreed that the House Tour should be May 21

this year because we have the Annual Meeting and Food Truck

Night earlier in the month and we don’t want to interfere with

Mother’s Day.

The Welcome New Neighbors’ event will be July 13. The

Party in the Park September 17 with a rain date of September 24.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
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COUNCIL ACTIONS

Voter Registration

Unlike most jurisdictions, if you live in Section 3, we want you to

vote in our elections—even if you're not a U.S. citizen. Our only

requirement is that you be 18 years of age and own or rent in Section

3.  Those who have registered with us in prior years do not have to

re-register. If you are listed in the Section 3 directory, you don't need

to show us proof that you're a resident. If you're not listed in the

directory, we will need a copy of a driver's license with your Section

3 address or a bill proving that you are indeed a resident.  

Just fill out this form and submit it to the Village Manager (3801

Bradley Lane) prior to 5:00 p.m. on election day and we'll be

happy to have you vote.

Name  

Street Address

Signature  

Print your Name



Amaya Murphy of Raymond Street is well on her way to a

career in theatre. A graduate of Savannah College of Art and Design

(SCAD), Amaya has successfully pursued her art and has already

performed with the New Jersey Shakespeare Theatre and other the-

ater productions. Amaya has been accepted at one the country’s

leading graduate drama schools, Tisch School of Drama at NYU.

Congrats Amaya, parents Arantza and Pat Murphy. All of us in

Section 3 are thrilled for you!

Congrats to our own Anthony Franze, it's not enough that he

works full time as an attorney specializing in appellate and Supreme

Court cases at Arnold & Porter, but he's also a novelist. His second

book The Outsider: A Novel, was published March 21 with rave

reviews from none other than James Patterson. The book is a story of

a young Supreme Court law clerk who finds himself caught in the

crosshairs of a serial killer. Congrats to Anthony.

It’s time for college acceptance news…most families will hear

this month. Please let us know so we can share the good news!

Snow Storm in March

Surprises us All

After 70

degree weather,

who knew we

would have a

three-inch snow

storm?  Billed as a

“mid-Atlantic

Blizzard” by the

press, it was not as

bad as everyone

feared. Thank you to all those residents who moved their cars into

driveways.  Those of you on Taylor who didn’t…let’s hope next

snowfall we can do better! 

Snow Central’s workers were out shoveling senior’s drive-

ways and corner ramps. We thank them for doing such a good job

so quickly. And thanks to all those who shoveled their walks so

that neighbors didn’t have to fight the hard ice that quickly devel-

oped. Hopefully, spring is finally here!
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Easter Egg Hunt &

Luncheon

Every year the Easter

Bunny makes an appear-

ance at the Annual Easter

Egg Hunt and Luncheon.

The Gazebo Park is trans-

formed so that it looks like

it rained Easter eggs!

Section 3 families with

children under the age of 6

are invited to participate in this special event. On Sunday, April 9

we start at the Gazebo Park at 11:45 a.m. sharp.  At the signal, chil-

dren up to age 3 with baskets from home can collect 10 eggs each

(with a little help with the counting and finding of course).  A few

minutes later, children ages 4 to 6 join in with their baskets and the

same egg limit. Inside the eggs they’ll find both prizes and candy.

The entire event takes about 15 minutes and then everyone retreats

to the buffet tables for a special quick Easter luncheon for the

Easter egg hunters AND their families and older siblings. Join us,

it’s lots of fun. Grandchildren welcome.

Park Closed to Allow

Sod to Settle In

Chapel Valley Landscaping has finally tackled the sod for

this spring and if all goes well, the Easter Bunny will be able to

leave eggs all around the Gazebo Park on April 9 for the Easter

Egg Hunt and Luncheon. The park will be opened only for that

event and closed again to allow a full three weeks for the sod to

take hold. Please observe the park closed signs.

TH I N K I N G O F BU I L D I N G A N AD D I T I O N?

A FE N C E,  A PA T I O?

You probably need a permit…before you get too far

into your planning, consider talking to the Council’s repre-

sentative for Buildings and Roads so that you’re on the right

path. Boundary surveys are required for most efforts,

drainage plans are often required, and finally, if you’re build-

ing something, check first to find out if you have to get a

permit and/or need a variance to do what you want to do!
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Budget Priorities

Set for FY 17-18

The Council set four key priorities for the upcoming year: 

1. To mill and pave Spring Street from Delaware Street

down to Georgia Street and remove and replace all older drive-

way aprons with wider wing aprons to allow for greater ease in

turning into the street. This job will include repairing any deterio-

rated foundation beneath the top asphalt layer.

2. To mill and pave Georgia Street from Bradley Lane to

Raymond Street and remove and replace all older driveway

aprons with wider wing aprons to allow for greater ease in turning

into the street. This job will include repairing any deteriorated

foundation beneath the top asphalt layer.

3. To revisit with Pepco the idea of purchasing and

installing new induction lighting to provide safer more even light-

ing throughout the community.

4. To continue to support community-wide social activities

that bring us together as a neighborhood and to build links

between neighbors.

The budget (see next page) reflects these key priorities. If we

manage to negotiate the purchase and installation of new street

lights with Pepco, then the cost of those improvements will come

out of our Capital Improvement Fund, not out of the operating

expenses for the regular street lighting bill.  As with all renovations,

we have budgeted a certain amount to repave our streets, however, if

when we mill down the surfaces defined above and we find we need

to make major repairs of the foundation of the roadbed, any excess

expenses would also come out of the Capital Improvement Fund.

We have allocated a certain amount anticipating that some patching

will be required, but we are uncertain as to the makeup of the road

base on Georgia Street.  Last year, we had core samples pulled and

those on Delaware Street prompted us to think that the entire road-

way was asphalt on top of gravel alone…along with no foundation.

It turned out that the sample taken on Delaware Street was of old,

rotten concrete, which appeared like gravel. Once we opened the

street, we had to replace only a third of the base, NOT the entire

roadbed.  What this taught us was that even with core samples, we

can’t always know what’s beneath to top coat of asphalt.

Understanding this, we have estimated the cost of modest repairs but

if we have to do more, we can fall back on our Capital Improvement

Funds to make up the difference. Just as with an old house, when

you open a wall, you never know what you’re going to find inside…

All other costs are largely similar with only a few modest

increases. If residents have any questions regarding the budget,

we urge you to contact the Treasurer, any of the other Council

members or the Village Manager to get those questions answered

in advance of the Annual Meeting.

Safety Survey for Seniors

Chevy Chase At Home is partnering with the Montgomery

County Fire and Rescue Service from April 18 to 21 to offer ANY

older area adult a home inspection to provide ideas to improve the

safety and security of their home, including the mandatory

upgrade of smoke alarms by January 2018. You don’t have to be a

member of Chevy Chase At Home, just call (301) 657-3115.

Everybody’s Irish Party

Kicks Off Section 3

Social Season

What better way to greet neighbors after

a cold winter than to share some green food

and adult beverages?  The well-attended

“Everybody’s Irish” party by the Gazebo Park

saw waves of families coming to enjoy green

bagels, green eggs and ham, green strawberries and lots of other

delicious goodies from Mindy’s Catering along with some fine

adult beverages as well as beverages for those under age. 

This year’s tent warmer was a blessing, not to mention the

patio heaters on the street. Special thanks to Council members

Saifee, Greis and Dietrich for lending their time and bartending

skills to the event. All the little leprechauns who came ate well

and had a lot of fun as well. And as usual, we managed to con-

sume almost all the food and a good deal of beer and wine, juice

boxes, milk, soda and water as well!

MVA on Wheels

Need to get your license renewed? Get new tags for

your license plate? 

The MVA mobile office

comes to Friendship Heights

once a month between 10:00

a.m. and 2:00 p.m. If you need

any express services, visit

them parked at 4433 South

Park Avenue in Chevy Chase

(the Village of Friendship

Heights Town Hall) on April

24, May 22, and June 19.
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Chevy Chase Section 3 Budget

Actual        Actual YTD   Budget Proposed budget

FY 14-15  FY 15-16 FY 16-17* FY 16-17 FY 17-18

IN C O M E

Building Permits $3,950.00 $2,550.00 $5,700.00 $1,600.00 $3,000.00

Cable TV $9,007.42 $9,251.52 $6,243.84 $8,500.00 $8,700.00

CCUMC Trash $1,837.08 $1,849.92 $462.48 $1,850.00 $2,000.00

Corporate Taxes $193.48 $452.99 $12.69 $0.00 $0.00

County Duplication $30,796.00 $30,796.00 $30,796.00 $30,796.00 $30,796.00

Court & Misc Fees $0.00 $28.20 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Income Taxes $557,135.86 $493,982.94 $344,120.84 $390,000.00 $450,000.00

Personal Property Taxes:Utility $374.57 $378.76 $433.92 $0.00 $0.00

Interest $17,253.87 $21,139.98 $14,936.36 $10,000.00 $12,000.00

Interest Income from Taxes $145.74 $113.35 $64.44 $0.00 $0.00

Parking Fines $382.50 $45.00 $0.00 $50.00 $50.00

Personal Property Taxes $0.00 $25.04 $6.85 $0.00 $0.00

Property Taxes $51,842.02 $52,234.12 $51,976.41 $55,000.00 $53,091.00

State Highway Taxes $17,909.84 $20,516.84 $15,204.97 $15,000.00 $20,000.00

Total Income $690,828.38 $633,364.66 $469,958.80 $512,796.00 $579,637.00

FEMA $11,061.00

EX P E N S E S

Accounting Fees $8,888.60 $11,245.60 $11,074.75 $11,000.00 $12,000.00

Bank Service Charges $180.21 $283.76 $75.01 $75.00 $100.00

Community Promotion $20,789.23 $20,811.11 $11,454.93 $24,000.00 $25,000.00

Consultant services $10.00 $60.00 $30.00 $0.00

Dues & Dinner $3,868.80 $3,907.71 $3,258.06 $5,000.00 $5,000.00

Engineering Services $2,210.46 $27,376.15 $840.00 $20,000.00 $10,000.00

Equipment $367.94 $846.33 $320.00 $850.00 $1,500.00

Grass & Trees $34,062.01 $41,305.22 $31,365.84 $37,000.00 $38,000.00

Insurance $9,859.58 $6,317.01 $7,013.77 $10,000.00 $10,000.00

Legal Fees $7,687.20 $4,366.89 $3,038.50 $7,000.00 $8,500.00

Misc $149.17 $21.60 $165.00 $250.00 $250.00

Newsletter $9,233.24 $8,048.23 $5,884.77 $11,000.00 $11,000.00

Office Supplies $1,178.40 $792.65 $280.43 $1,500.00 $1,500.00

Party-in-the-Park $9,211.86 $13,791.77 $15,604.84 $17,000.00 $18,000.00

Payroll & Taxes $76,632.42 $89,324.54 $68,479.80 $99,500.00 $100,000.00

Police Payroll $9,135.00 $8,335.00 $5,270.00 $8,800.00 $9,200.00

Postage & Delivery $2,349.53 $2,610.05 $1,761.45 $3,600.00 $3,600.00

Recycling $1,911.05 $1,932.68 $2,332.95 $3,500.00 $3,800.00

Rent (storage unit) $2,102.00 $2,392.00 $162,400.00 $2,500.00 $2,650.00

Snow Removal $21,628.20 $26,337.42 $325.00 $20,000.00 $20,000.00

Street Lighting $6,293.64 $6,240.32 $4,709.42 $8,500.00 $8,500.00

Street Repairs $15,972.70 $407.53 $129,240.00 $130,000.00 $188,000.00

Street Signs $4,624.16 $610.00 $1,473.96 $5,000.00 $5,000.00

Telephone & On-Line $4,973.60 $2,346.27 $1,721.52 $2,800.00 $2,800.00

Waste Collection $74,159.80 $74,024.28 $49,349.52 $75,000.00 $84,000.00

Water (Gazebo Park) $328.57 $0.00

County Landfill Charges $10,099.15 $8,130.20 $7,635.47 $11,000.00 $11,000.00

Wynne Expense $81,915.00 $7,787.00

Donation $50.00 $3,000.00

TOTAL $419,871.52 $372,651.32 $525,104.99 $514,875.00 $579,400.00

Capital Improvement Fund** $997,675.00 $1,200,000.00 $1,300,000.00 $1,300,000.00 $1,300,000.00

Our fiscal year runs from July 1 through June 30. * as of March 21, 2017
** Only a portion of this will be spent in FY 17-18.
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Chevy Chase Library

April Events

The Chevy Chase Library offers a wide range of activities

for area residents. Here are just a few of special interest in April:

On Thursdays, April 6 and 13, at 10:00 a.m., RSVP/AARP

Tax Aide Program will offer free income tax preparation by

trained volunteers for low to moderate income Montgomery

County taxpayers, especially seniors 60 and over. For an appoint-

ment for this free service, call (240) 777-2577 Monday to Friday

between 9:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m.

On Wednesday, April 12 at 7:30 p.m., the Great Books

Group will discuss Rubaiyat of Omar Khayyam. Attendees are

responsible for obtaining the material to read in advance of the

discussion.

Do you have a child just learning to read? You might enjoy

the special April 3 program at 4:30 p.m. at the library: Read to a

Dog. The library is partnering with P.A.L. for a read to a dog pro-

gram the first Monday of every month. Young readers will be able

to share stories with a furry friend who doesn’t judge them or cor-

rect them, allowing them to improve their reading skills in a non-

threatening environment.

On Wednesday, April 26 at 2:00 p.m. the Fiction Memoir

and Biography Book group will discuss Someone by local author

Alice McDermott. Copies of the book are available one month

prior to the session and registration isn’t required.

RE Q U E S T F O R AB S E N T E E BA L L O T F O R

MA Y 9,  2017 SE C T I O N 3 EL E C T I O N

I (name)________________________of (street address)

___________________________ am unable to attend the

election for Village Council members from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.

on May 9 and therefore request an absentee ballot. I under-

stand that I can pick up a copy of the ballot at the home of

the Village Manager anytime after Friday, April 14 and that I

must return my ballot no later than 5:30 p.m. on the day of

the election in order for my vote to be counted. I also under-

stand that facsimile votes will not be considered valid.

______________________________________________________

Signature

Council Elections

Tuesday,

May 9

Section 3’s

Council is made up

of five residents of

the community who

serve in staggered two

year terms. This year, the terms of

Council Chair Bill Brownlee,

Buildings and Roads representative

Carolyn Greis and Vice Chair

Natasha Saifee are up.  Both Mr.

Brownlee and Ms. Greis have indicated

their desire to continue to serve. Natasha

Saifee, after 14 years of service to the community, has decided

not to run again. We are grateful for her steadfast service to the

community. 

Here are the statements of those running for office this term:

BR I A N AF N A N

My wife, June, and I recently moved to the neighborhood

with our three daughters.  We were drawn to Section Three

because of its reputation as a close-knit neighborhood and “small

town feel.”  Our youngest, Mackenzie, has thrived at CCUMC

pre-school and enjoys playdates with her friends in the after-

noons. Mackenzie’s big sisters, Izzy and Samantha, love being

able to walk to school (CCES) with their neighborhood friends

(and also the after-school trips to Olympia Diner for milkshakes!).

Neighborhood events such as the Party in the Park, food truck

nights and outdoor movie nights have become “go to” events for

our family.  It’s been a little over two years since we moved in

and we could not be happier about our decision.

I’d like to help make sure that Section Three continues to be

a great place to live.  To me, this means continued support of our

community social events.  Also, we should continue to make new

neighbors feel welcome, and be mindful of the needs of our sen-

iors.  Finally, we should continue prudent investments in our com-

munity – streets, lighting upgrades, Gazebo Park, and ongoing

tree planting.

A bit on my background and relevant experience……I hold

engineering degrees from Cornell University (go Big Red!).  I’ve

worked for a leading national homebuilding company for nearly

twenty years and held senior positions in operations, land acquisi-

tion and development.  I served on a condominium association
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board for three years, helping to manage an annual budget of one

million dollars.   My first experience with our council came

before we moved into the neighborhood as we worked through a

home construction project (the council members helped us navi-

gate Section Three ordinances and helped make our project suc-

cessful).  And, last year I was able to work with our council and

fellow resident Larry Leon to expand Section Three tree planting

practices to include different types of trees, an important step

toward ensuring the long term health of our tree canopy.

I’ve met many of you already, but I would welcome the

opportunity to speak with anyone who’d like to get to know me

better before casting their vote.   I am best reached via email at

Brian.Afnan@verizon.net, or via mobile phone at (301) 602-7120.

You can also drop me a note if you’d like (we live in the brown

house at the corner of Taylor and Florida…...7012 Florida).

Thank you for your consideration.

WI L L I A M H. “BI L L” BR O W N L E E:

Having served on the Council for 18 years, and as Chairman

for a decade, This longevity may arouse memories of Chairman

Mao but I have enjoyed working with many residents on the

Council over the years and I am again asking for your vote in this

year's election More importantly, I have two requests.

Think about serving on the Council. All residents, at least

voting age who live in Section 3, are welcome to run for a seat on

the Council.

Come to the Annual Meeting and let us hear from you. We

accept all kudos with much appreciation and we also accept all

other comments and criticism. It is your Council, so let us know

what we can do to make living in Section 3 even better. Besides

the normal discussion of the past year's events and plans for the

future, we will have a guest speaker (will we and who?)

CA R O L Y N GR E I S

As my sixth term on the Village Council draws to a close, I

remain ever grateful for the chance to contribute to the strong sense

of community found here in Section 3.  And after all that time, I

can easily confirm that my commitment has not waned.  I would

love nothing more than to continue to serve my fellow residents in

this capacity.

Our local problems are often settled in the spirit of neighborli-

ness that is so tangible here.  I believe our residents value the bene-

fits that come from a local form of government such as ours where

thoughtful and timely consideration of residents' ideas, questions

and concerns is standard fare.  I appreciate being part of well-run

community attentive to its residents' needs, and with the desire to

enhance the physical and social characteristics we all love about

our neighborhood. 

Together we can confront common problems and realize com-

mon goals.  Mounting pressures are imminent—some being felt

already—relating to development in Chevy Chase, Bethesda and

beyond which have the potential to significantly impact us. The

council has been closely monitoring the various county zoning pro-

posals involved, providing input and voicing concerns when possi-

ble to protect our interests.  We will continue to do so as these pres-

sures build.  On a smaller development scale, as the Council’s

Buildings and Roads Representative, I have helped guide residents

and builders through the permitting process as plans are undertaken

to improve homes and property.  

Through the hard work and willing effort of so many people

in our neighborhood, Council members and volunteers alike,

Section 3 continues to be one of the nicest places around—and I

mean that sincerely—to live and raise a family.  I've lived in my

house on Florida Street longer now than I've lived anywhere else in

my life. This place is a keeper.  I hope, too, that you will keep me

on the Council, and to that end I respectfully ask for your vote in

the upcoming election.

SU S A N BA K E R MA N N I N G

When my family and I moved to Section 3 nine years ago,

we were hoping for a good neighborhood to raise our growing

family. I was (and am!) wowed. Joining this vibrant community

has been a wonderful experience for my family and me. We have

sent all three of our children to CCUMC Preschool, and they now

attend CCES and Rosemary Hills. I have been able to get

involved in the schools, including in the recent boundary-setting

process for the new middle school. And I was thrilled when my

brother-in-law and his family joined us in the neighborhood a few

years ago. I am lucky to call Section 3 home, and look forward to

doing so for a very long time.

One of the things that makes Section 3 distinct is our ability—

even as a neighborhood of fewer than three hundred homes—to

self-govern. We are able to address issues of immediate importance

to all of us, while helping protect and foster our community. The

Council has thoughtfully managed Section 3’s budget, and I would

support the continued fiscal prudence that allows us to care for our

streets and park, provide services, and support the many events that

bring neighbors together. With careful planning and management

we can maximize the benefits for everyone that flow from the con-

tinued growth in the areas near Section 3, as well as in the neigh-

borhood itself, and help resolve any issues that come up.

In my professional life, I am an attorney in private practice.

I would bring to the Council my skills as an attorney, my commit-

ment to the neighborhood I love, and my willingness to dig in and

work hard on the issues it faces.

I would very much appreciate the opportunity to serve on

the Council, and would be honored to have your vote. 
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If you live in

Section 3,

SAY SO ON YOUR

TAX RETURN!

When you file your Maryland return, there

is a new political subdivision code required

beginning this year. Ours is 1614. Be certain to

indicate that you live in Village of Chevy Chase,

Section 3 on your tax return so that the portion

of income taxes allocated to municipalities

comes to us!

2016
 $ 

OR FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING 2016, ENDING 

REQUIRED: Physical address as of December 31, 2016 or last day of the taxable year for fiscal year taxpayers. 
See Instruction 6. Part-year residents see Instruction 26.

 4 Digit Political Subdivision Code (See Instruction 6) Maryland Political Subdivision (See Instruction 6)

Your Social Security Number  Spouse's Social Security Number

Your First Name Initial Your Last Name  

Spouse's First Name Initial Spouse's Last Name

Current Mailing Address Line 1 (Street No. and Street Name or PO Box)

Current Mailing Address Line 2 (Apt No., Suite No., Floor No.)

City or Town State ZIP Code 

MARYLAND 
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RESIDENT INCOME
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1614 Village of Chevy Chase, Sec. 3


